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March 22, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to submit for the council’s review and adoption King County’s first agreement for a Service Partnership under the Transit Now Ordinance 15582.  This direct financial partnership with Children’s Hospital will add service on two existing routes this fall, and marks the start of a series of exciting opportunities to enhance service for King County’s residents and commuters. 

The Service Partnership Criteria ordinance, which preceded this proposed ordinance authorizing the Executive to execute a service partnership agreement with Children’s Hospital, provides for implementing the two types of service partnerships authorized by Transit Now: direct financial partnerships and speed-and-reliability partnerships.  The Children’s Hospital agreement is in the direct financial partnership category.

Transit Now, established by King County Ordinance 15582 and by public vote on November 7, 2006 includes improvements throughout the urban area of King County in several different ways – the improvement of frequency and hours of service in 30 high ridership corridors, new RapidRide bus rapid transit services in 5 corridors, new services in developing areas of the county, and expanded ACCESS paratransit and van pool services.  

King County Metro has a long history of partnering with local jurisdictions and private employers to increase services available to users of the public transportation system.  It was clear during the development of Transit Now that the expectation for increased transit service in the community far outstripped the financial capacity of the new sales tax revenue.  Therefore, a partnership, or matching, program was added to the Transit Now package.  Through this Service Partnership mechanism King County may gain additional and sustainable resources for new transit service, so long as local partners are willing to provide those additional resources.

The Service Partnership program criteria are intended to provide guidance to potential partners as to how partnership proposals succeed in meeting the objectives, guidelines and implementation strategies of the Service Partnership program.  The Children’s Hospital agreement meets several of the highest priority criteria and is recommended for approval. 

The criteria emphasize services in designated urban centers and benefits to Metro’s core service connections.  This agreement will address both.  The criteria also place a high value on sustainability beyond the five-year minimum commitment – while this agreement is proposed for the minimum five years, Children’s Hospital has indicated a clear interest in sustaining and possibly increasing their financial commitment and service in future years. 

Children’s Hospital requested new trips on route 75 and route 25, and worked with service planning staff to design viable, productive service totaling approximately the 6,150 annual hours budgeted for partnerships in 2007.  Children’s request meets Transit Now’s partnership eligibility requirements, and addresses the highest priorities of the proposed criteria by connecting urban centers and adding to core routes.    

Metro staff has been in discussion with several other prospective partners over the past few months.  Each is at a different stage of readiness to proceed.  Because of the relatively few partnership service hours available this year, the off-peak period nature of the proposed service improvements and the readiness of the agreement, I recommend proceeding with this single agreement for implementation with Children’s Hospital.  

A 2007 partnership with Children’s Hospital initiates service within the City of Seattle while we await further partnerships with other potential partners.  

If you have any questions about this ordinance, please contact Kevin Desmond, Metro General Manager, at 206-684-1619, or Victor Obeso, Manager, Service Development, at 206-263-3109.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims, 

King County Executive
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